
Impact Report

2020

i



Thank you  
for always being there 

for your neighbors

ON THE COVER  Lawn signs like these were 
given to families as a thank-you for donating 
to the Guilford Has Heart campaign, launched 
by Jen and Manish Shanbhag to raise funds 
for The Guilford Foundation’s COVID19 
Response Fund and the Guilford Food Bank.

THIS PAGE  A.W. Cox Elementary School 2nd 
graders at a children’s program through the 
Guilford Community Garden Club, which 
received a grant in 2019 to replace the deer 
fence at the community garden behind the 
Medad Stone Tavern.
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Dear Treasured Friend of The Guilford Foundation,

There’s no denying it. 2020 has been difficult in ways we 
could never have imagined.

But in the midst of the sadness, the loss, the hardship, 
and the injustice confronting so many, there actually has 
been a silver lining.

That silver lining is you.

You stepped up without hesitation when your 
neighbors urgently needed help. And in doing so, you 
made it possible for them to pay their rent bills, feed their 
families, receive much needed counseling, obtain adequate 
Personal Protective Equipment to do their jobs safely—and 
so much more.

You made it possible for them to go on.

Summer 2020

44 BOSTON ST   |   GUILFORD, CT 06437   |   (203) 640-4049   |   GUILFORDFOUNDATION.ORG
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It was during that awful week in mid-March, when 
everything began to change, that we put out a call for your help. 

We realized pretty quickly that the coronavirus was going to hit some Guilford 
residents hard and fast—especially those that were already struggling to make 
ends meet. We don’t typically work with individuals—we work through other 
nonprofit organizations. But the Women and Family Life Center does.

I picked up the phone to call the wonderful Meghan Scanlon, executive 
director at WFLC and we quickly devised a plan to launch the COVID19 Response 
Fund for Guilford.

Meghan and I thought if we could just raise $20,000, we would have a 
significant impact—providing immediate financial relief to people who tested 
positive, or lost their jobs, or couldn’t afford childcare once the schools closed.

And here’s the utterly amazing part. Within a few days we had exceeded our 
goal. By mid-July, 206 kind people like you donated over $133,000 for people in 
trouble here in Guilford!

Because of you, WFLC was able to provide thousands of dollars in relief 
to almost 80 families. That left thousands more for some of our most beloved, 
local nonprofit organizations who found themselves in need when the state 
shut down—like the Guilford Art Center, Guilford Center for Children, and the 
Community Dining Room, just to name a few.
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We all know this is far from over. We don’t know what this pandemic will look 
like in the fall—or even tomorrow.

But there’s one thing I do know. You’ll be there for your neighbors—like you 
always are—when they need help.

And that’s why I know we’ll get through this. I couldn’t be more grateful for 
your compassion and generosity.

		  Thank you.

		  Liza Janssen Petra,  
		  Executive Director

P.S. This is our FY 2019–20 Impact Report (ending Jan. 31, 2020) and I haven’t 
even mentioned the amazing things you accomplished for Guilford in 2019—last 
year seems like 100 years ago now! So please turn these (virtual) pages to read 
about them—as well as three incredible stories about the crucial impact of your 
gifts since the onset of the pandemic.

P.P.S Turn to page 21 to see the names of all 206 fantastic donors to the 
COVID19 Response Fund for Guilford.
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PARTNER

How you helped get $38,750 to 77 Guilford 
families in desperate need

Small but mighty

THE WOMEN & FAMILY LIFE CENTER and The 
Guilford Foundation had never done anything 
quite like it before. But it took just a couple of 
phone calls between W&FLC’s Meghan Scanlon 
and our own Liza Janssen Petra to devise a way 
to get desperately needed cash into the hands of 
the Guilford residents who were hit hardest by the 
coronavirus.

TGF would handle the fundraising and W&FLC 
would handle the distribution of $500 grants—and 
in many cases even more—to families who were 
having trouble staying afloat in the midst of the 
pandemic. 

Within a matter of days, caring donors like you 
had stepped forward with thousands of dollars in 
contributions. Social workers on staff at W&FLC 
began reviewing requests for assistance and 
distributing money.

It was heart-wrenching work. “One family’s 
experience really sticks with me,” says Meghan. 
“There was a single mom with three kids—all 
under age five. We sent her check out right around 
Mother’s Day. She opened the mail and started 
crying. You just knew that every second of every 
day, she was thinking about those three kids and 
how on earth she was going to get by.”

As of the end of June, TGF and W&FLC had 
awarded grants to 77 families in Guilford—grants 
that enabled them to pay their rents, feed their 
children, and care for their loved ones.

“We may be small but we have a mighty 
impact,” says Meghan Scanlon, executive director 
of Women & Family Life Center.

All thanks to people who care enough to do 
something for their neighbors when they need 
help. People like you. 

Thank you so much for awarding
 me this grant!

I’m a single mother of two boys, 11 and 13 years old. T
his has 

been a very difficult time for me and my kids. 
The money will be 

an enormous help to me in payi
ng utilities and buying food.

I want to thank you and your o
rganization for thinking of 

us. I hope you and your families are staying healthy and
 are safe 

during this time.
Thank you and God bless you. 

				    Diane, David, and Max
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I can’t begin to express the gratitude I have for 

the Women & Family Life Center and The Guilford 

Foundation for helping me and my daughter during 

this tough time.

I was able to pay my rent this month because of 

your aid. Thank you from the bottom of my heart.

With gratitude, 

				    Susan

When Meghan Scanlon, executive director 

of Women & Family Life Center, received 

thank you notes like these, she was over-

whelmed with emotion. “Families were in 

tears, down to their last hundred dollars 

when they received these checks.”

I want to tell you how incredibly grateful I am to you and your organization.
As a single mom and family daycare provider, this has been an incredibly difficult time for my family. My daycare clients have all been leaving because of the virus. It’s incredibly hard right now. I keep reminding myself that it’s temporary. But it’s also a very scary and lonely feeling.It makes me feel so much better to know that there are people out there like you who care. Thank you again, 

				    Ruby
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“EVEN THOUGH WE KNEW IT MIGHT BE 
COMING, when it hit, we panicked. If any organi-
zation tells you they felt different, I’d be surprised. 
We panicked!”

That was Maureen Belden’s reaction when she 
realized that GAC would have to shut its doors in 
March due to the pandemic. As executive director 
of one of Guilford’s most beloved institutions, she 
knew this would have a terrible impact on the 
bottom line.

At first, she planned on closing for two weeks, 
but that hope faded quickly. The entire spring 
semester was cancelled (along with the tuition 
that would have come with it).

Perhaps the worst blow hit when it became 
evident that the Guilford Craft Expo would have 
to be cancelled, too—for the first time in 63 years. 
It was a heartbreaking disappointment to staff, the 
exhibiting artists, and the entire regional commu-
nity. And it meant the loss of a huge portion of 
GAC’s revenue. 

“We immediately made the decision that all 
staff--including me--would have to reduce our 
hours and pay by 50%,” says Maureen. “And we 
furloughed a few part-time staff members. That 
was so hard; but we had to stop the hemorrhage, 
while keeping GAC functioning and our employees 
working as much as we could.”

GRANT RECIPIENT

Yes!
We can do this

Your kind gifts helped the Guilford Art Center 
find a way to keep going
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ART: It’s a necessity in tough times
But despite their losses, Maureen knew that GAC 
had to find a way to connect with the community. 
Confronted with the isolation and grief that came 
with the virus, people would need the beauty and 
respite of enjoying and making art more than 
ever before.

This is where generous donors like you helped 
save the day. The Guilford Foundation made an 
emergency grant of $10,000 from the COVID19 
Response Fund—supported by contributions like 
yours! —to compensate for some of GAC’s massive 
revenue losses. Maureen and her staff used it to 
reinvent the way they delivered services.

From their homes via video meetings, the GAC 
staff and instructors put together online artist 

presentations and workshops, posted virtual 
galleries, and hosted Zoom roundtables—all at 
no charge.

It wasn’t the same—but it worked. And it proved 
that GAC could successfully offer—and charge 
tuition for—a full summer semester of quality 
programming, classes, and camps online (with 
outdoor socially distanced meetings when feasible).

And although it wasn’t like gathering on the 
beautiful Guilford Green, the Craft Expo took 
place too—online!

“The Guilford Foundation funding helped us 
figure out how we can survive and stay connected 
with the community,” says Maureen.

“It allowed us to say, Yes! We can do this!” 

When the pandemic hit, Maureen Belden, 
executive director of the Guilford Art 
Center (right), and her staff scrambled to 
put together an entirely new—and safe—
program of classes, gallery tours, and 
other events. Pictured at left: a socially 
distanced photography class. 
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MAGGIE MOFFETT HAD FOUR $25 GIFT 
CARDS and she wanted to make the most of them.

She bought them in April, when her fellow 
Guilford merchants began promoting gift cards 
from their shops as a way to help them survive the 
pandemic shutdown.

Maggie knew as well as anyone just how tough 
things were. Her own business was down 92%. 
Nobody was shopping, and Guilford’s local stores 
were suffering. 

“Even for people who have the best intentions to 
shop local, it was so much easier to just go online 

Maggie Moffett, owner of Mix Design Store, finds a 
way to connect people for a great cause

It felt like togetherness

DONOR
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to the huge internet retailers and click ‘Add to 
Cart,’” Maggie says.

So when neighboring shop owners began 
urging their customers to buy gift cards to use 
later, Maggie “wanted to walk the walk and invest 
in my community.” She bought $25 gift cards from 
four of her favorite local shops.

She hoped to bundle them with her own 
online product offerings to boost sales, but they 
just weren’t moving. So she came up with a much 
better idea.

“I thought—I’ll just donate them somewhere.” 
Maggie says. “And the first organization I thought 
of was The Guilford Foundation—there was never 

any other option on the table for me.”
At the same time, she saw an opportunity 

to use her gift to encourage Guilford residents 
to join her in contributing—and to champion 
shopping locally.

Here’s what Maggie did:
On Thursday, May 21, at noon, she launched 

a Facebook fundraiser. She invited people 
to donate $10 during the next 24 hours to be 
entered into a drawing to win all four $25 gift 
cards. Not a bad return for the prize winner!

The donations started pouring in and word 
of the fundraiser spread online like wildfire. 
Soon other merchants were emailing and calling 
Maggie, saying, “We want in!” Within a few 
hours, the prize expanded from four gift cards to 
14—for a value of $350!

“People said it felt like a way to take a mini-va-
cation from your desk, to play a game, to do some 
good, and to connect with your community—all 
at the same time,” says Maggie. “After so much 
isolation, it felt like togetherness.”

By noon the next day, Maggie had raised 
$3,250 from 161 donors! And here at The 
Guilford Foundation, we had a sizable—and 
unexpected—contribution headed our way 
to help people who were struggling from the 
economic impact of the pandemic.

It was one of those rare ideas that was a win 
for all involved. 

“It felt great to put this money back into 
our community,” says Maggie. “I had 160 new 
friends overnight that had that same good feel-
ing. Most of these donations were just $10, but 
altogether, they had a huge impact. Which just 
goes to show—anyone can be a philanthropist!” 

“People are struggling right here in Guilford. 
Everyone who entered the drawing was so excited 
to have a way to do something that was undeniably 
good—that would support our neighbors.”  
MAGGIE MOFFETT, MIX DESIGN OWNER
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You made 2019 so much better for so many, 
thanks to your amazing generosity.

183 meals  
to your Guilford neighbors 

who might have gone 
hungry, through the 

Community Dining Room.

2 students, 
who otherwise couldn’t 

have afforded it, to attend 
Guilford Before and After 
School Care for the entire 

school year.

14 children  
at Guilford Center for 
Children, reducing the 

waiting list for new students.

12 babies  
in Guilford had clean diapers 
throughout the year through 

Bare Necessities, the 
shoreline’s diaper bank— 

2480 diapers in all.

9 new trees  
to our town center—
to keep the Green 

flourishing.

YOU PROVIDED

YOU DELIVERED FULL 
SCHOLARSHIPS TO

YOUR GIFTS CREATED A 
NEW CLASSROOM FOR

YOU MADE SURE

YOUR DONATIONS BROUGHT
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1,000 
children and adults 

through the Special 
Education Parent Teacher 
Organization, focused on 
how to cope with anxiety.

1 year  
of rent subsidies to 

2 Guilford families in 
transition through the 

St. George Resettlement 
Committee.

1,700 photos  
dating back to 1852 from its 
historic collection of local 

Guilford scenes to make them 
available online.

62 children  
in Guilford through  

Clifford Beers, including 22 
through Emergency Mobile 

Psychiatry Services.

YOU SPONSORED EVENTS 
REACHING MORE THAN

YOU PROVIDED

YOU HELPED GUILFORD  
KEEPING SOCIETY DIGITIZE

YOU SUPPORTED MENTAL 
HEALTH RESOURCES FOR
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THE FOUNDATION’S ASSETS GREW to a 
record $3.6 million in the fiscal year that ended 
January 31, 2020, reflecting a strong year-over-
year increase in donations and investments 
income that allowed TGF to invest $145,318 in 
grants, scholarships and leadership initiatives to 
the community.

Contributions totaled $561,753, the highest 
amount on record. Total income was $886,597 
thanks to investment income, which is subject to 

short-term fluctuations in value but is managed 
to generate long-term gains. 

These assets represent the philanthropy of 
the Guilford community, and we are careful 
to ensure these assets are invested wisely. Our 
Finance Committee works with the professionals 
at the Community Foundation for Greater New 
Haven to preserve and grow our endowment. 
TGF’s individual funds are pooled together and 
invested in a diversified portfolio.

As of January 31	 2020	 2019

Total Assets	 $3,607,307	 $2,970,363

Total Contributions	 $561,753	 $352,029

Total Grants	 $145,318	 $121,403

The Guilford Foundation is honored to hold the generous 

philanthropic wishes of our donors. We are grateful for your trust in our work 

to enrich the quality of life in Guilford; now, and for generations to come.

KEY FINANCIAL INDICATORS

Key financial Indicators are extracted from annual financial 
statements. A copy of our 990 is available upon request. 
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BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Peter Barrett, Chair 
Linda Weber, Vice Chair
Roger Joyce, Treasurer
Helen Rizzo, Secretary
Sarah Bishop DellaVentura
Christine Fappiano
Betsy Gribble
John Hyman
Deirdre Jacob
Michael McNiff
Andrew Page
Matthew Peterson
Jeffrey Rice
Marta Slattery
Alexander Sulpasso

STAFF

Liza Janssen Petra,  
Executive Director

Jennifer Mullett,  
Foundation Coordinator

Robin Wolek, Bookkeeper

AMBASSADORS

Deb Abildsoe
Sharon Barrett
Jeffrey Beatty
Jonathan Bishop
Maryann Bracken
John Crawford
Frank DePino
John Dillon
Kyle Eagleson
Andrew Eder
Dan Fisher
Charles Frey
Timothy Geelan 
John D. Gillespie
Norma S. Ginz

Joe Goldberg
Robert Hartmann
William “Bo” Huhn
Allen Jacobs
Annie Garcia Kaplan
Mary Jo Kestner
Kate Lee 
Lawrence Leete
Delaney Lundberg
James Mancini
Rick Mayer
Robert McCoole
Michael Mikolay
Chris Moore
Laura Page
Stephen Page
Tom Pinchbeck
Sandra Ruoff
Meghan Scanlon
Ralph Schoemann
Irving Schloss
Edward Seibert
Joan Shrewsbury
Brendan Smith
Pam Stoddard
Katie Tuttle
Jan Walzer
Kathleen White
Katherine Wiltshire

2019–2020  

YOUTH ADVISORY GROUP

Ella Stanley, Co Chair
Kiera Stankewich, Co Chair
Nick Chiu
Madden Cunningham
Sydney Cunningham
Sadie Davison
Janna Ellman
Hana Greif

Sequoia Kessler
Jared Lynch
Isabelle Paris
Sophia Ruser

2018–2019  

YOUTH ADVISORY GROUP

Mariam Kish, Co Chair 
Ella Stanley, Co Chair 
Nick Chiu 
Reilly Corsaut 
Madden Cunningham 
Sydney Cunningham
Janna Ellman
Holly Johnson
Sequoia Kessler 
Jared Lynch 
Emina Medjahic 
Isabelle Paris
Kiera Stankewich 

2019 Leadership
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	 $500	 Guilford Keeping Society to support the 
digitalization of GKS’s glass plate negatives, 
which will be made available to the public 
online.

	 $1,000	 Shoreline Village to support publicity of a 
senior safety program that provides funding 
for home improvements to prevent falls and 
enhance safety.

	 $1,000	 Vista Life Innovations to support Vista’s “A 
Shared Stage” productions of Sister Act.

	 $1,500	 Orchard House to support  “heARTherapy” 
guided art therapy sessions.

	 $1,500	 Shoreline Arts Alliance: for a Safe Space 
Student Development Initiative. 

	 $1,500	 Special Olympics CT to purchase new 
equipment for the addition of new sports 
(and replace outdated/broken equipment) 
as well as cover the cost of certifying (new) 
and re-certifying (existing) coaches in the 10 
sports currently offered by this program. 

	 $2,000	 Bare Necessities to continue to supply 
diapers and wipes monthly to Guilford 
babies in the program.

	 $2,000	 Community Nursery School to support 
the renovation of its eroded and unsafe front 
walkway and steps.  

	 $2,000	 Town of Guilford Tree Advisory Board to 
improve safety of tree grates and the health 
of the trees on Whitfield Street.

	 $2,254	 Leadership Initiatives, including the 
Shoreline Nonprofit Conference & Awards 

Celebration, technical assistance grants, and 
GiveGreater incentive

	 $2,400	 St. George Resettlement Committee to 
provide one-year of rent subsidies for a 
family in transition.

	 $2,500	 Guilford Special Education Parent 
Teacher Organization (SEPTO) to host a 
series of events on anxiety, raising awareness 
and coping tools and techniques for anxiety. 

	 $2,600	 Guilford Community Garden Hub to 
replace the deer fence at the gardens behind 
the Medad Stone Tavern.

	 $3,000	 Clifford Beers for case management and 
care coordination services for Guilford 
children and their families. 

	 $3,000	 Community Dining Room to support 
nutritious meal programs, including daily 
lunch, Saturday breakfast, Tuesday family 
dinner (including Tuesday night dinners 
on the Branford Green in the summer), and 
Wednesday & Friday take-out dinner.  

	 $3,500	 Guilford Before and After School Care 
for scholarships for students to attend the 
program.

	 $3,500	 Guilford Garden Club to help plant trees in 
the town center.

	 $3,500	 Women and Family Life Center to support 
expanding the Guidance Assistance Program 
by making the Referral Navigator position 
permanent and adding a second Referral 
Navigator.

2019 Grant Awards
The Guilford Foundation (TGF) is pleased to announce that it committed $145,318 for 

initiatives and organizations serving Guilford in 2019. This reflects 20 grants made 
through our competitive grant making (complete list below), 18 scholarship awards, 16 
grants from designated funds for local organizations, and investments in TGF-driven 

leadership initiatives.
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	 $5,000	 Guilford Center for Children to add a new 
classroom to be able to enroll 14 additional 
families from Guilford. 

	 $6,250	 Sponsorship of local events and 
organizations.

	 $7,884	 Guilford Institute Grants, recommended 
by YAG, to support out-of-budget initiatives 
at Guilford High School.

	$10,000	 Guilford Performing Arts Festival to help 
stage over 50 events during 4 days (26th–
29th) in September 2019. These events were 
free and include a mixed genre program.

	$11,600	 Youth Advisory Group (YAG) Grants to 
Guilford Before and After Care, Columbus 
House ‘Big Sleep Out”, Guilford Center 
for Children, Guilford Community Garden 
Hub, Guilford Free Library, Guilford Rotary, 
Guilford Social Services, Shoreline Arts 
Alliance, Bare Necessities, Women and 
Family Life Center

	$11,930	 Donor Advised Grants to Town of Guilford 
Park and Recreation, Lifelinx, Guilford Land 
Trust, Vista Life Innovations, Guilford Food 

Bank, Cove Center for Grieving Children, 
and Safer Country.

	$16,050	 Designated Grants Guilford Food Bank, 
St; George Food Pantry, Guilford Arts 
Center, Guilford Interfaith Volunteers, 
Guilford Social Services, Women & Family 
Life Center, VNA Community Healthcare, 
Guilford Agricultural Society, Guilford 
Community Fund, Guilford Free Library, 
Guilford Preservation Alliance, Guilford A 
Better Chance Program

	$16,400	 Guilford Community Television to 
upgrade aging studio technology including 
studio cameras, studio switcher and studio 
intercom system.

	$20,950	 Scholarship Grants to 17 graduating 
Guilford High School Students and 1 
graduate from the Sound School

		  Competitive grants are awarded to qualified nonprofit 
and government agencies serving the town of Guilford. 
For more information and the application form, go to 
our website: www.guilfordfoundation.org.
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$10,000 AND UP 

Anonymous (1)
Anonymous (2) 
Lawrence Dowler
The Eder Family Foundation
David Fisher
Guilford Savings Bank
Amy & David Jaffe
Connie & Roger Joyce
Marie Landry & Peter Aronson
Kate & William Lee
Delaney & Bruce Lundberg
St. George Men’s Group

$5,000 TO $9,999

Anonymous 
Melissa & Peter Ginz
Lynne Hyman & Caird Forbes-Cockell
Kit Kaufman
Helen Pedersen- Keiser  

& Robert Keiser
Emelinda & Gerard Sanacora
Mary Stevens & Jock Akin
Jan Walzer & David Etzel

$2,000-$4,999

Deborah Abildsoe & Irving Schloss
Pamela & Jonathan Ellman
Ann & Daniel Fisher
Cindy & Joe Goldberg
Judith Hohman
Merri & John Hyman
Johnson & Johnson Employee 

Engagement Program
Elizabeth & James Mancini

Jessica Penman
Joan & Barry Richter
Stoddard Family Foundation

$1,000 TO $1,999 

Anonymous
Barbara & Chip Angle
Melanie Barocas & Rick Mayer
Barbara Bishop
BW Bishop & Sons, Inc.
Jane & Charles Bishop
Maryann & Michael Bracken
Edith & Howard Brown
Anita Catardi
Shan & Ronald Cyr
Karen & Robert Davidson
Connie & Peter Dickinson
Sallie & Stephen Goldschmidt
Town of Guilford,  

Shellfish Commission
Patricia & Michael Haggerty
Lynne & Henry Healy
Kristine & Ray Iglesias
Saundra & Michael Janssen
David Knapp
Wendy Kravitz
Paul Looney
Kathy & Gary MacElhiney
Brandy & Scott Markovich
Jennifer & Michael McNiff
Elisa & David Milano
Melissa & Andrew Page
Helen & Marco Rizzo
Lisa & Donald Rusconi
Solange & Ralph Schipani

Stony Creek Quarry Corporation
Whittlesey
Carol & Fred Wright

$500 TO  $999

Anonymous 
Aetna Foundation
Carmody Torrance Sandak  

& Hennessey, LLP
Community Foundation for  

Greater New Haven 
Jean & Peter Barrett
William Childress & Randi Bradbury
Jane Coleman
Maureen & George Collins
Emily & David Davison
Stacy & Kyle Eagleson
Peggy & John Elefteriades
Ilona & Richard Fucci
William Fusco
Melissa & Timothy Geelan
Jennifer & Thomas Ginz
Daniel Goldschmidt
Jane & Stephen Gresham
Betsy Gribble & Doug Baldwin
Guilford Sportsmens Association
Gwendolyn Gunn & Norman Marshall
Charles Herrschaft
Martha Howard & Neil Schultes
Frank's Package Store
The Marketplace Emporia, LLC 
Allen Jacobs
Susan Kashaf & Christopher Ruser
Mary Jo Kestner & Russell Campaigne
Alice & J Thomas Macy

We extend our deepest gratitude  

to the following individuals, businesses and foundations who made financial contributions 

to the Guilford Foundation from February 1, 2019 to January 31, 2020. 

THANK YOU 
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Main Street America  
Matching Gift Program

Cindy & Robert McNamara
Laura & Keith Mitzelfelt
Gina & Boris Mizhen
Mix Design Store
Yale New Haven Health
Laura Page & Richard Beatty
Page Hardware & Appliance Company
Julie Paquette & Derek Steinbacher
H. Pearce Company
Petra Construction Corporation
Diane & Guido Petra
Bonnie & Jonathan Rothberg
Larry Schwartz
Kathryn & Eric Sejourne
Joan Shrewsbury
Marta & Jim Slattery
Shoreline Financial Advisors
Sandy Springer & Craig Gunderson
Guilford Funeral Home
Elissa & Aaron Tessler
Garth Varian
Anne & Kevin Waehner
Hopkins School, Inc.
Linda & Jeffrey Weber
Kathleen White
Noreen & Charles Wolleben

$250-$499

Peter Arentzen
Linda & Eugene Autore
Nancy & Ronald Bailey
Carol Bailey & Laurie Desmet
Maureen & Michael Belden
Penny Bellamy & Mark Simon
Pamela & Stephen Besse
Nancy & Jonathan Bishop
Kimberly Bishop & Scott VanPatten
Kate & William Bloss
Layna & Peter Cain
Linda Carr
Joann & Richard Carson
Andrea Collingwood & John Kelly
Catherine & John Crawford
Kristopher Cricchi
Dennis Culliton
The Morrison & Foerster Foundation
Bruce Freeman
Allison & Josh Geballe
Norma Ginz

Sandy & Eric Glover
Lisa Gray & Alan Organschi
Guilford Agricultural Society
Eleanor & Robert Hartmann
Paul Hermes
Anne & Edward Huguenel
Noemi & Theodore Kearns
Suzanne Kelley
Marie & Leighton Lee
Karla Lindquist & Alex Sulpasso
Ed Lombard
Amy McCauley
Juliette McSweet
Patty Ann & Ed Meyer
Susan & George Morriss
Kari & Eric Mull
Network For Good
Elisabeth & David Ott
Ann & Stephen Page
H. Logan Page
Jenifer & Jonathan Page
Lorraine Paolella
Joann & Stephen Peck
Whitney & Matt Peterson
Liza & Noel Petra
Ellen Rosand
Elizabeth & Richard Rubin
Meghan & Sean Scanlon
Joan & Ralph Schoemann
Myra & Thomas Slocum
Shawn & Jerry Smith
Meg Smith & Peter Hawes
Robert Stanko
Ulrika & John Wettlaufer

$100 TO $249

AXA Foundation 
Anne & George Aghajanian
Sarah & Cameron Alexander
Jennifer Alexander
Allison Alkire & Roslyn Rubinstein
Guilford Democrats
Mary & Roger Barnes
Christine & Brian Beirne
Shauvan & Edward Bennett
Debbie & Keith Bishop
Nona & Kent Bloomer
Anna Marie Blythe
Board of Directors, Guilford Center 

for Children
Traci & Kevin Brinkman
Frederick Brisbois
Janet Brissette & Albert Kraus
Kathleen & Alan Brooks
Jeffrey Burt
Claudia Buzzi & Pietro DeCamilli
Bronach & Geoffrey Bye
Nancy & Robert Cairns
Cindy & George Caligan
Helen & David Carlson
Robert Carmody
Celia & William Carroll
Donna Carter
Caroline Chandler
Janet Ciszek
Shannon Clarkson
Patricia & Peter Colburn
Dorothy & Eugene Colonese
Maureen Corcoran & Zeno Chicarilli
Jackie & Tom Cost
Julia Cron & James Lai
Jen & John Cruet
Patricia & Keith Cunningham
Nonnie Dahnke
Judy & Richard Davies
Paula & Charles Deafenbaugh
Patricia DeChiara & James Goodridge
Andrea Dickey
John Dillon
Jacqueline & Millard Dorwin
Raymond Dudley
Kathleen Duncan
Cynthia Dwyer
East River Energy
Ellen & Michael Ebert
Jana Eliseo
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Gail Etter
Bonnie & Wesley Fastiff
Amy Fenollosa
Roberta & John Flannery
Marie Fourteau
Betsy Frederick
David Funkhouser
Evelyn Gard
Bonnie Garmisa & Tom Pinchbeck
Simone & Brian Gell
Laura & Adam Gilbert
Andrea Giles
Anne & Jeffrey Godsey
Karen & Phil Goldberg
Dana Grajauskas
Rebecca Gratz & Steven Sitrin
Judith & Ralph Greif
Jennifer & Rich Greiner
Pamela & S. Roderick Griffith
Caroline Herrick & Theodore Sands
Payson & Peter Higgins
Cynthia Hirni & Robert Raines
Margaret Homans
Yvette & Richard Howard
Mary & Harry Huben
Suzanne & Bo Huhn
Wendy & Frank Ifkovic
Kaaren Janssen
Barbara Kiesel
Joan Knapp
Pam & Gary Knowles
John Kozub
Clare & James Landon

Irene & Joseph LeClair
Rusne & Jonas Lieponis
Lindeman Family Trust
Carol & Ralph Linsley
John Littel
Marianne Lochthofen
Lindalea Ludwick
Lynch, Traub, Keefe & Errante, P.C.
Monica & William Lynders
Ken MacKenzie
Bart Mansi
Marybeth Marx
Jamie & Tom McCauley
Jane & Kevin McDonough
Barbara McGinley
Sue & Brian McGlone
Judith & Brian McGrath
Meghan McGuire
Mary McQuenney
Medtronic Foundation 
Heather & Vivek Mehra
Michael & Tobie Meisel
Mary Jane Minkin & Steven Pincus
Richard Misenti
Jennifer & Craig Mullett
Joanne & Ronald Nault
Arlene & David Norling
Elizabeth & David Nowak
Estelle & Paul Nussbaum
Catherine & James O'Keefe
Rabbi Stacy Offner &  

Nancy Abramson
Maria & Roy Ogren

Brian Page
Renee Pallenberg
Gail & Michael Pappas
Susanne Parsons
Linda & Randy Perham
Maria & Brian Phelps
John Philbin
Tara & John Picard
NW & CA Pinckney
Joan & Erik Pingoud
Janice & Steven Plaziak
Karen & Richard Quercia
Erin Rice & Craig Keanna
Abby & Jeff Rice
Thomas Ripley
Elizabeth & Stanton Robison
Harriet & Ken Rosen
Sandra Ruoff
Mary Scheimann & Whit Iglehart
Schiller Shoreline Institute for 

Lifelong Learning 
Winifred & Edward Seibert
Maria & William Shank
Sandra Shelton
Patricia & Mark Shoemaker
J. Philip Smyth
Stephanie Spangler & Robert Shulman
Beverlee Stabile
Elsa Stone & Steven Wolfson
JJ Sullivan Oil & Propane
Kathleen & David Summerlin
Susan & Peter Tattersall
Lynne Tirrell & Timothy Sperry
Linda & Lee Titus
Barbara & Edward Truex
Howard Tuttle
Marianne & Robert Valley
Jeanne & Richard Valorie
Anne & David Verzella
Wendy & Rex Walden
Linda Waldman & Howard Sommer
Veronica & Richard Wallace
Eleanor & Joseph Weissberg
Sandy & Richard Whelan
Douglas Williamson
Marcia Winter
Jean Wright
Robert Yaro
Judy Gassner & Todd Zeidenberg
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UP TO $100

Roseann & Raymond Ambrose
Donita & James Anderson-Osga
Sylvia & Laurence Appleton
Nancy Arnold
Robert Attaran
Barbara & Robert Baker
Virginia & Charles Baltay
Linda & Michael Balzano
Susan Baserga
Mary Beeman
Benevity Community Impact Fund
Sally & Bohdan Berezowskyj
Asa Berkowitz & Joan Ames
Anya Bernstein Bassett
Patti Biller & Richard Halperin
Katherine & Noel Bishop
Thomas Black
Kathryn Bodnar
Susan & Lawrence Bonora
Mandy & James Bonz
Ann Bradley
Gloria & Robert Bradley
Marian Breeze
Ursula Brewster & Mark Gahm
Debbi & Thomas Brym
Marcia & TR Brysh
Martha Buck
Deborah & James Bussmann
Kimberly Caldwell Steffen
Martin Carbone
Judith & Michael Castellano
Sandra & Peter Celano
Sharon Chekijian
Penelope & Ira Colby
Maureen Collins
Kristen Conlon

Ellen Cordes & Harry Haskell
Nancy Czarkowski
Cynthia & David Damer
Rosemary Davidson
Tammy DeFrancesco
Brian Deko
Marianne & Ronald DeMartino
Christine Diehl & William Lang
Joan & Wayne Downey
Christine & Louis Drago
Barbara & Stephen Dudley
Lois Dudley
Linda Duncan
Beverly & Dennis Dwyer
Anna Dwyer
Amy & Matt Earls
Eaton Company
ECHO Salon 
John Eismeier
Ann & Red Erda
William Fauzio
Lorraine Fazzino
Carrie & Lou Federici
Robert Feinn
Patricia & Brian Fenwick
Stacey & Michael Fitzgerald
Liza Fixx
Sue & Timothy Flood
Gail & Gerald Friedland
Connie Frontis & Neil Brockwehl
B. Christopher Galvin
Sarah & Sam Gerritz
Shirley Girioni
Mitchell Goldblatt
Amy Goldfarb
Gould Gives
Thomas Grandel

Louise & Henry Graver
Guilford Racquet & Swim Club
Mary Gunther
Meghan & David Hadley
Cheryl & Will Hagner
Judy & Peter Haley
Jane & Thomas Hanson
Lee & Robert Harrison
Peg & Jim Healy
Ruth & Jim Heckman
Suellen & Jeff Heinrich
Joel Helander
Matt Hoey
Claire & Roger Holcombe
Kay Honsberger
Amy Hopkins
Mildred & August Iacobellis
Roxanne & Milton Ignatius
Shanta & Cyrus Kapadia
James Kenefick
Marion & Eugene Klesser
Judith & Vaughn Knowles
Lisa & Steve Kops
Maryann & Donald Kowalsky
Leslie & Harlan Krumholz
Maryann & Richard Lalumiere
Suzanne & James Lee
Cynthia & Gary LeMay
Susan & Tony Leonard
Richard Lewis
Teri & Bruce Linkov
Joanna & Samuel Liptak
Bernard Lombardi
Ninette & Philip Long
Jean & William Mahoney
Peggy Maier & Joseph Dagrosa
Jerry Markhan



Carolyn Marlowe
Mary & Guy Marszalek
Michele Martin
Nancy & David Mathews
Theresa & Rick Maynard
Heather McCarthy
Jason McClellan
Janet & Charlie McClure
Robert McCoole
Patricia McGuire
Joan & Thomas McNeil
Ruth & Newton Mead
Karen & Andrew Meiman
Bryan Mierzejewski
Margaret & John Motzer
Cara Mulqueen Teasdale
Wendy Natter
Kim Nelson
Joanna & Lawrence Noble
Thomas O'Grady
Ronnie O'Hara
Gail & Eugene O'Leary
Robert Oppel
Pamela Orton
Dolores & Jack Parker
Elizabeth Pasieka
Abby Patrizio
Stephanie & Richard Peck

Deborah & Charlie Peluse
Pfizer Foundation Matching 

Gifts Program
Patricia & James Phillips
Carolyn & Russell Pierson
Maryann Pillartz
Beth & Paul Quinlan
Andrew Raucci
Alayne Reed
Mary & Ron Repetti
Barbara & Roger Richard
Lori Romick & Thomas
Sue Ruocco & Philip Brencher
Patricia & Peter Russell
Joan Russo
Ann Rutherford & Bruce Lively
Patricia Rutland
Doris & Robert Schaper
Paul & Irene Schiff
Constance & Robert Scott
Christine Scriabine
Sheri Scully & Jon Rubin
Kathleen Sharpe
Pat Sholly
Shoreline Security Service
Sarah Shrewsbury
Alfonzo Sirica
Gail & Roy Smith

Paula & Morrell Smith
Veronica Soell
Susan & Walter Spigelman
Nancy & Paul Sullivan
Amelia Tarantino
Janice Teft
Diane & Aaron Thomas
Gail & Nick Thompson-Allen
Roger Tucker
Angela Vallejera & William Creamer
Linda & Alfred Vigorito
Alma & Russell Waldo
Nancy Walsh
Diane & Glenn Warr
Corrine & Matthew Wilson
Adrian Wisting
Robin & Andrew Wolek
Doris & Ed Zelinsky
Josefa & Alan Zimmerman

.....................

We worked carefully to ensure the 
completeness and accuracy of this list. 
We apologize for any mistakes, and ask 
that you contact Liza Janssen Petra at 
(203) 640-4049 or 
lpetra@guilfordfoundation.org to correct 
any inconsistencies.



Deborah Abildsoe & Irving Schloss
Barbara & Roger Adams
Barbara & Chip Angle
Nancy Armstrong
Jodi & Todd Arnold
Rosemary & David Baggish
Carol Bailey & Laurie Desmet
Linda Balestracci
Skipwith Banker
Paula Baraket & Nancy Ruther
Sondra Basseggio
Joanna Baymiller
Jacqueline Becker
Karen Bentlage
Karen & Terry Bergantino
Shannon & Aaron Bernard
Keith & Jonathan Bishop
Clara Bowron
Maryann & Michael Bracken
Elizabeth Brause
Fred Brisbois
Tracy Calafiore
Marissa & Giuseppe Capasso
Linda Carr
Joann & Richard Carson
Isis Cejas
Robin Charney
Katherine Churchill
Arlene Cohen
Community Foundation for Greater 

New Haven
Barbara Coppola
Maureen Corcoran & Zeno Chicarilli
Ellen Cordes & Harry Haskell
Dennis Culliton

Jim Cunneen
Judy Cutuli
Shan & Ronald Cyr
Judy & Richard Davies
Helene & Michael DeCataldo
Moira DeCesare
Connie & Peter Dickinson
John Dillon
Jacqueline & Millard Dorwin
Marilyn & Craig Douglas
Christine & Louis Drago
Diana Draper
Ellen Edens
Eileen & Andrew Eder
Yvette & Arthur Eder
Kristen & Johan Eveland
Christine & Anthony Fappiano
Ann & Daniel Fisher
Roberta & John Flannery
Sandra Flatow
Margaret Flesher
Dorothea Flink
Ron Forte
Betsy Frederick
Eleanor Frohlich
David Funkhouser
B. Christopher Galvin
Melissa Anne Garuti
Caitlin Garzi
Melissa & Timothy Geelan
Simone & Brian Gell
Elizabeth Getrost
John Gillespie
June-Ann Greeley
Ellie Green

Jane & Stephen Gresham
Betsy Gribble & Doug Baldwin
Laurel Griso
Guilford Savings Bank
Elizabeth Hadley
Martha & Frederick Haeseler
Lorri Hahn
Jane & Thomas Hanson
Cynthia Hasty
Elise Hergan
Paul Hermes
Paula Hermey
Caroline Herrick & Theodore Sands
Lynne Hyman & Caird Forbes-Cockell
Merri & John Hyman
Michaele Imbrogno
Kaaren Janssen
Jane Kammerer
Kristi & Francis Keil
Suzanne Kelley
Jerry Kenney
Mary Jo Kestner & Russ Campaigne
Patricia Klindienst
Karen Klugman
Lauren Knight
Maria Krisch
Melissa & Steven Lamoreaux
Kate & William Lee
Mary Alice Lee
Marie & Leighton Lee
Linda & KJ Lee
Tracey LeMay
Teri & Bruce Linkov
Lindalea Ludwick
Delaney & W. Bruce Lundberg

COVID19 Response Fund Donors  

( as of July 15, 2020)

THANK YOU 
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Lauretta Lyons
Martha & Terry Maguire
Elizabeth & James Mancini
Jennifer Mandel
Christine Manuck
Catherine Marganski
Maureen Massa
Carolyn Matthes
Wayne & Phyllis Maw
Paula & Gregory McCarthy
Sue & Brian McGlone
Renee & Bruce McIntyre
Cindy & Robert McNamara
Jennifer & Michael McNiff
Roslyn Meyer
Patty Ann & Ed Meyer
James Meyer
Judith Meyers & Richard Hersh
Elisa & David Milano
Pam & Doug Miller
Irene Millet
Michele Millham
Maggie Moffett
Maura Mongelli
Shana Moore
Jennifer & Craig Mullett
Debra & John Muro
Network For Good
Sandy Nicholas

Linda Nickerson
Louise & Rick Odermatt
Don & Margaret Opatrny
Peter & Bobbe Otis
Melissa & Andrew Page
Renee Pallenberg
Julie Paquette & Derek Steinbacher
Liza & Noel Petra
Diane & Guido Petra
Brigitte Peucker & Paul Fry
Helen & Richard Pignone
Pfizer Foundation  

Matching Gifts Program
Clifford Poole
Leslie Powell
Joellen Putnam
Stephanie Quarato
Karen & Richard Quercia
Barbara Ranciato
Linda Reich
Joan & Barry Richter
Barbara & Gerun Riley
Lisa & Michael Rogers
Bonnie & Jonathan Rothberg
Ornella Rullo
Lisa & Donald Rusconi
Barbara Ryden
Amy Schiess
Joan & Ralph Schoemann

Larry Schwartz
Jen & Manish Shanbhag
Sheila Shay
Amy & Stephen Shelton
Sheela Shenoi
Steven Shimada
Sarah Shrewsbury
Joan Shrewsbury
Susan Shulman
Andrea & Mark Sklar
Laura Smith
Heidi & Leigh Smith
Stacey & Cutter Smith
J. Philip Smyth
Carolyne Soper
Sandra & Parry Spahr
Lisa & Jerome Speltz
Serena Spudich
Holly Starkman Smith
Amy Stefanowski
Mary Stevens & Jock Akin
Pamela & R Sanford Stoddard
Christy Stoddard
Melissa & Timothy Sullivan
Alina Switaj
Stephanie Tafro
Eleanor Tandler
Sharon & Keith Thompson
Jeanne Thomsen
Sharon Triano-Kott
Courtney Trotta
Patricia Turner & Thomas Jensen
Darcy Turner
Katie Tuttle & Bill Mulligan
Christina Van Itallie &  

James Anderson
Mary & Walter Wakeman
Wendy & Rex Walden
Nancy Wardell
Linda & Jeffrey Weber
Eleanor & Joseph Weissberg
Kathleen White
Sheila Whitman
Sarah Widlitz
Anne Marie Wienkamp
Robin & Andrew Wolek
Suzanne Ziegenhagen
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“Our donors trust The Guilford Foundation to respond to 
the needs of the community, to advocate for equity and 
justice, and to lead the way to improve and enhance the  
quality of life of all residents. 
 

Our deepest thanks to you—our 
compassionate donors—for your trust, 
support, and incredible generosity as we 
continue to respond to the needs of our 
community during these challenging times.”
Peter Barrett, Board Chair

P.S. There is little anyone feels sure about right now—except that there are 
still some very difficult times ahead. That’s why we need you more than ever.

If you are financially able, a gift of any size will really make a difference to the 
Guilford community.

Please donate to the COVID19 Response Fund, so that when your 
neighbors need your help, we’ll be ready.

44 BOSTON ST   |   GUILFORD, CT 06437   |   (203) 640-4049   |   GUILFORDFOUNDATION.ORG
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https://www.guilfordfoundation.org/covid-19-response-fund-for-guilford/


Thank you  
for your compassion and generosity

44 BOSTON ST   |   GUILFORD, CT 06437   |   (203) 640-4049   |   GUILFORDFOUNDATION.ORG


